
Minutes of Proceeding                                      Office of the County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

April 10, 2006                                              Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi, 

Commissioner Ray McGavran, Commissioner Harold McCullick, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick.     

 

The official minutes of April 3, 2006, and April 7, 2006, were read, approved, and 

signed. 

 

Pat Baccus, County Treasurer, brought up an update on bank information.   

 

The commissioners reviewed the 2006 inventories from every county office. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on cases.   

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 06-12, reimbursing the employee benefit fund for 

1st quarter benefits of 2006 for $25,879.47, from the law enforcement center. 

 

Cherryl Adams, Clerk of the District Court, brought in information in regards to jury fees 

and a change in law. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the commissioners the work sheets from the 

crews working on a dam within the county.   John gave the board documentation from 

the State on the railroad crossing on 801, stating the work is going to be done under 

Federal program.  Commissioner McCullick signed the paperwork.   

 

Commissioner Luthi moved to go into executive session for fifteen minutes at 11:00 a.m. 

for attorney-client matters.  Commissioner McGavran seconded.  Motion carried.  

Those present were the commissioners, Ken White, County Sheriff, Bruce Barefield, 

County Attorney, and Mary Arganbright, County Clerk.  They returned to regular 

session at 11:15 a.m.  Ken gave prisoner count of 41.  Ken reported on hail damage on 

the jail.   

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to have a county wide spring clean-up the first week of 

May, along with a tire disposal.  Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried. 

     

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m. 


